Dearest Family,

Thankfully we’ve been able to complete another genealogy of the Herman & Clara Ortmeier descendents. The Ortmeier family started in Northeast Nebraska in the mid 1800’s and has ebbed and flowed until the descendents number around 700. The following account is as accurate as we’ve been able to determine with the response of family members. We, the children of Theresa Ortmeier Huhman, want to thank everyone who has contributed with information to update the Ortmeier genealogy. During the collection of data, we’ve visited with cousins we haven’t seen or talked to in years. It’s been delightful to renew that contact from our childhood. We wish we’d been able to speak to each and every one of you in person. Finding all of you, and your response to the task, has been heartwarming. 

To Aunt Ida Peatrowsky, even though you won’t be with us, you’ve provided insight into your generation that has helped us understand what life was like when you were growing up. To Tom Ortmeier and Joanie Graham, you’ve made our job much easier with all the work you’ve done in the past and the current help you’ve provided. Thanks to Art Spenner who has been gracious enough to conduct the prayer service at the church of our ancestors. Thanks to Mike Siedlik for his work on the banners. Thanks to Sisters Georgiana and Frances Franzluebbers for providing us with the family reunion prayer. And to Paula Ann Herrmann, who was instrumental in beginning this project with Jim Ortmeier, placing a copy of our genealogy in the library for future generations, and making sure each of us knew what was happening in the family, a BIG Thank You.  Also, to all of you who answered our questions as we organized this reunion, we appreciate your help. To the next generation of cousins, who’ve helped us with their information, we thank you and hope you continue with the Ortmeier genealogy when we’re gone. 

Thanks to Clara Maly and Herman Ortmeier, who provided us a strong background of religious beliefs and family strengths. Thanks to their children, our parents: Aunt Frances Franzluebbers, Aunt Mary Ulrich, Aunt Caroline Spenner, Aunt Katie Franzluebbers, Aunt Ann Herrmann, Aunt Clara Monteforte Wanned, our mom, Theresa Huhman, Uncle Wenzel Ortmeier, Aunt Ida Peatrowsky, Uncle John Ortmeier, and Aunt Verna Schneider, who reinforced those traits.

Please feel free to let us know if there are any errors in the genealogy for your family or any other errors that you notice. We love the stories of the Ortmeiers. We’ve discovered, to our delight, how patriotic, intelligent, funny, resourceful, and creative all of us are. We want to include many more pictures, documents and stories in the updated edition of the genealogy to be donated to the public library in West Point, NE, the John A Stahl Library.

We’re looking forward to seeing all of you again at the reunion. We’ll talk, eat, laugh, cry, reminisce, and talk more. That’s what families “Do.”

God Bless and Keep all of us,

The Huhmans

